
 

 

 

Dear Editor 

We are pleased to submit our revised manuscript 18050 " Sedation by Non-anaesthesiologists 

for Gastrointestinal Endoscopy in Children " to the editorial board and reviewers of the 

World Journal of Gastrointestinal endoscopy.  

We do hope that our revised manuscript will be found acceptable for publication. 

Yvan Vandenplas 

 

 

Reviewer 01799104 

 

The reviewer provides a general comment 

suggesting we should add "review" to the 

title. 

Done 

The text is not well constructed 

 

The other reviewers differed in opinion. We 

considered the comment of the reviewer and 

restructured the paper we thought it 

appropriate.  

Tables are not easy to read. The tables are indeed complex. However, the 

topic is complex. The tables do contain a lot 

of information, which is all considered 

relevant to the authors. Therefore, we did not 

simplify the tables by removing content. The 

other reviewers were happy with the tables. .  

Reviewer 00041963  

The title should change.  The title was changed according to the 

suggestion of this reviewer (considering also 

the suggestion of another reviewer): "Review 

on sedation for gastrointestinal tract 

endoscopy in children by non-

anaesthesiologists"   

Key words should change Key words were changed as required 

Range of pediatric age should be explained 

in materials section 

This was included: "… publications in English 
restricted to the pediatric age group, which was 
defined as 0 to 18 years." 

Inhalation anesthetics should be omitted 

because these drugs can only be used by 

anesthesoliologist.  

We did add the following comment: 

"Legislation and regulation regarding 

limitations of administration of different 

medications, such as inhalation anesthetics, 

differ from country to country. Therefore, 

limitations caused by local legislation 

should be carefully checked." (This was 



added after the subtitle "Sedatives and their 

combinations") Because of the 

argumentation listed above, we did keep the 

inhalation drugs in our manuscript.  

A native English speaking person should 

check the grammar of the text 

Mike Thomson, one of our co-authors, dis 

substantially collaborate and did read the 

manuscript several times.  

00035901  

The reviewer liked our manuscript and had 

no further comments 

We thank the reviewer for the positive 

feedback.  

00068056  

The reviewer comments that inhalation 

anesthetis are limited to anesthesiologists 

This comment was also made by another 

reviewer. However, to our understanding, 

legislation differs from country to country. 

Therefore, the above mentioned comment 

was added to the manuscript "Legislation 

and regulation regarding limitations of 

administration of different medications, 

such as inhalation anesthetics, differ from 

country to country. Therefore, limitations 

caused by local legislation should be 

carefully checked."   

The paper should be re-organised regarding 

"propofol".  

This has been adapted.  

Page 8, line 8 The sentence was rephrased 

The reviewer made a comment to change the 

structure of the manuscript 

We adapted the manuscript 

Layngospasm is not a minor effect The text was adapted (minor was deleted) 

Spelling errors (eg page 10 and 12). These were corrected 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 


